December 21, 1964

Dr. Paul D. White International Cardiology Foundation 264 Beacon Street Boston, Massachusetts 02116

Dear Paul:

Thank you for your letter of December 15. Enclosed is a copy of a letter to Carl Chapman for your confidential information. As I understand it, Albert Baer or someone associated with the Foundation or the International Cardiology Foundation has made demands on one or more national heart societies, specifically the British Heart Society, and has managed to stir up a good deal of antagonism. I know nothing directly but I think it would be desirable to bring the facts to light and see what can be done to get better understanding and good will.

Several of us from here expect to be at the meeting in Chicago on January 30 and I hope we can have a chance to talk quietly for a bit at that time.

With best wishes to you and Ina for the holidays and the New Year,

Sincerely,

Ancel Keys, Director

AK:cj Enclosure